
From: Argyros, Rachel
To: nick@nickbrookes.co.uk; 
cc: Marco J Muia; mike-nickbrookes; 

Thornett, Tom; 
Subject: Aggregate wash plant -paragraph 13 exemption
Date: 21 December 2010 16:40:38
Attachments: Exemption 13 letter Oct 09.doc 

Dear Nick,

I tried to contact you today and I was informed by Mike that you are on leave 
until January 2011.

I need to advise you that we are considering revoking your paragraph 13 
exemption for the aggregate wash plant. It appears that you are continuing to 
use waste fines arising from your hazardous waste transfer station as 
feedstock for the exempt operation. It was brought to your attention in my 
letter of the 13th October 2010 ( attached ), and again during an audit of the 
wash plant on the 17th August 2010, that this waste stream does not comply 
with the exemption or the WRAP protocol. As you are aware only inert waste 
can be processed into aggregates ( clay, sand, stone, asphalt, tiles, rocks, 
concrete and glass, as per appendix C ) and there should be no 
contamination with hazardous material.

You should cease using the fines and demonstrate that they are inert by 
testing under the WAC. If the fines are shown to be uncontaminated inert 
material, then the waste would come under the terms of the WRAP protocol 
and would be a suitable feedstock. However, if after testing the fines are not 
inert, or if no testing is carried out, then we require your proposals to expand 
the permit area and operate the wash plant under a permit. You are currently 
benefiting from the transitional period and I should advise you that once 
revoked, the operation would require permitting.

I trust that you will address the issues above with immediate effect. I will be on 
leave now until the 5th January 2011, if you have any concerns regarding the 
above can you please liaise with my line manager Ton Thornett on the 
number below.

regards

Rachel Argyros
Environment Officer
Weaver Dane EM Team

Environment Agency
Appleton House
430 Birchwood Boulevard



Birchwood
Warrington
WA3 7WD

Direct Line: 01925 543483

Please note that I work Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally 
privileged. If you have received this message by mistake, please notify 
the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else.

We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should 
still check any attachment before opening it.
We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to 
under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act or for 
litigation.  Email messages and attachments sent to or from any 
Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the 
sender or recipient, for business purposes.

If we have sent you information and you wish to use it please read our 
terms and conditions which you can get by calling us on 08708 506 506.  
Find out more about the Environment Agency at www.environment-agency.gov.uk


